
City and Borough ofSitka Finance Departmen

Memo
Thru: Phil Messina, Interim Municipal Administrator

To: Mayor Hunter and Assembly Members

From: Jay Sweeney, Chief Finance and Administrative Officer

Date: July 3, 2017

Re: Administrative and Audit Requirements Relative to Historic Preservation Pass-Through Grants

Mayor Hunter and Assembly Members,

When the City and Borough of SItka (CBS) receives a Historic Preservation Grant through the State of Alaska
Historic Preservation Office, Sitka becomes a sub-grantee of the State of Alaska, which in turn, is a grantee of
the Federal government. As such, the CBS must adhere to all applicable Federal Government-wide, and,
program specific policies set forth by the State of Alaska. Key among these are the requirements under the
"Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards"
(commonly known as the Super Circular) which is codified at 2 CFR Part 200.

The CBS may opt to pass-through a historic preservation grant to an additional sub-recipient. That sub-
recipient, however is still responsible for adhering to all applicable Federal Government-wide and program
specific policies. Furthermore, as a sub-grantee, the CBS is responsible for ensuring that any and all sub-
recipients are compliant with all requirements of the Super Circular, including procurement rules requiring
competitive procurement, and, rules for valuing any required match.

In specific regards to the proposed cemetery grant, the CBS has two options were it to receive such a grant. It
could (1) self-administer the grant, managing it and accomplishing all contracting and procurement related to
the grant purpose. Or, the CBS could (2) pass the grant through to an additional sub-recipient which would
manage the grant and accomplish all of the contracting and procurement.

The CBS must exercise a lot of diligence and care if it elects to pass through a grant to a sub-recipient, as the

CBS would still be responsible for all of the actions of the sub-recipient relative to the grant, including
procurement, reporting, record keeping, internal controls, and audit requirements. The grant is subject to audit
under the annual Single Audit, and, the examination of the CBS internal control system would extend to sub-

recipients.

The CBS staff has indicated that it does not have the resources necessary to adequately self-administer the
proposed cemetery grant. This leaves one viable option open - passing the grant through to a sub-
recipient. Were this to happen, I would strongly advocate for a formal sub-grant agreement to be executed, to
bind the sub-grantee to perform required actions.




















